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  NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
25 October 2019
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
	

	


NELSON ARTS FESTIVAL FINAL WEEKEND
The Nelson Arts Festival runs until Monday 28 October. The Page & Blackmore Pukapuka Talks (formerly the Readers and Writers) take place on four consecutive days over Labour Weekend, from 25 to 28 October, all at The Granary at Founders Heritage Park. The two Thinking Brunches and the conversation with Witi Ihimaera are sold out, but tickets are still available for the other sessions. 

Free copies of the Arts Festival guide can be picked up at sites throughout the region, or download the full programme here: www.nelsonartsfestival.nz  
BOOKSHOP DAY EVENTS AT VOLUME IN NELSON TOMORROW

New Zealand Bookshop Day is on Saturday 26 October. Come along to Volume at 15 Church Street, Nelson, to help celebrate. Buy a children’s book at Volume on Bookshop Day and go in the draw for 10 curiously good books courtesy of Gecko Press. Buy an adult book on Bookshop Day and go in the draw for a great stack of books to read. Then attend these Bookshop Day events:

Talking Books, 3 pm. Join Stella and Thomas for a rigorous and fun discussion of books, ideas and issues. This month they will be discussing the shortlist for the 2019 Booker Prize. Did the judges get it right? What did you think of the books?

Writers Read on Bookshop Day, 4.30 pm. Local writers Donna McLeod, Lindsay Pope, Alexandra Tidswell and Mary Bell Thornton will be joined by visiting publisher and poet Mary McCallum (Mākaro Press/The Cuba Press). Chat with the authors, have your books signed, enjoy drinks and nibbles, celebrate independent voices and independent NZ publishing. 

JOURNALING WORKSHOPS AT MOTUEKA LIBRARY

As part of Tasman Libraries’ Word Feast, counsellor and psychotherapist Gabrielle Daly-Fong is running a series of journaling workshops at Motueka Library in which participants are invited to write about and illustrate significant moments in their lives. 

The last workshop, on Wednesday 30 October, is ‘The Time of My Life’. Choose a time that best represents your life right now, then illustrate and write about it in your journal.

Bring a journal or notebook and two smooth-flowing pens (one blue and one black). Bring coloured pencils if you wish to illustrate your work. Workshops run from 10 am – 12 noon and cost $10 each. Bookings are essential. Phone 03-528 1047 to book your place.

 
BOOK LAUNCH – NELSON NOIR 

Join the Nelson STEM Writers group at the launch of their new book Nelson Noir: a collection of stories for Halloween. MCd by Karen Stade, the launch takes place on Thursday 31 October, 6 pm, at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. This is a free event, no bookings required.

NELSON ROMANCE WRITERS REPORT

The Nelson chapter of Romance Writers of NZ met on 12 October. Convener LaVerne Clarke sends this report:

We had a good turnout at our October meeting. The topic focused on NaNoWriMo and the benefits of outlining a story before 1 November. Although most of us have taken part in previous years, two of our members will be newbies this time round and were looking for advice.

After a quick overview of NaNoWriMo and what it represents, we discussed the various ways a writer can plan the structure of a story, and the different frameworks to be found online. While a few of us admitted we were pantsers, we all agreed some outlining is necessary to get the most out of the NaNoWriMo experience. Next month will ascertain the advantages of forward planning when we tap out 1,667 words per day at our monthly meeting.

As usual, if anyone wants to come and check out our friendly group, you’ll be more than welcome. We meet on the second Saturday of the month at Nick Smith’s meeting rooms, Cnr Quarantine Road and Waimea Road, Nelson. The next meeting will be on Saturday 9 November at 2 pm.

WEST COAST WRITERS 

This group welcomes writers of all genres to write together, get feedback on their work, and to discuss all things ‘writing’ in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group usually meets on the first and third Sundays of the month, 11 am – 1 pm, at the New Coaster's Office, 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Gold coin donation for venue appreciated. Their next meetings will be on Sunday 3 & 17 November. For more details contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com.

 WRITERS OF PICTON

Writers of Picton usually meet on the first Monday of the month at 1.30 pm in the upstairs meeting room at Picton Library. 

The next meeting would normally be on Monday 4 November, but as this is Marlborough Anniversary Day they will instead be meeting on Tuesday 5 November, 1.30 pm at the library. The writing exercise is 200 - 400 words on the topic ‘A Meal Out’. 
Looking ahead to the final meeting for the year, a booking has been made, tentatively for ten people but could be more, for lunch at Oxley's on Monday 2 December at 1pm. Partners are invited, and vegetarian and vegan options are available. If you are coming, please let Irene know at 03-973 0638 or pandi.goodhope@gmail.com
WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME
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The next Writers at Lunchtime meeting takes place on Wednesday 6 November, 11.30 am to 1.30 pm. The guest speaker at 12.30 pm will be Lorna Croft.
Lorna began her editing business more than four years ago and has since contracted her services to a wide range of clients, both in New Zealand and Australia. She also spends some time writing and is presently revising her own young adult trilogy for future publication.

Lorna will be exploring the conventions of ‘show versus tell’ in fiction writing. She is a member of the Nelson branch of Romance Writers of New Zealand, and the talk will be based on three workshops she delivered last year at their monthly meetings. Read more about Lorna: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/lorna-croft.html 

The venue for Writers at Lunchtime is The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson (car parking is accessed from Tasman Street). Come any time from 11.30 am, but make sure to be there at 12.30 pm to hear Lorna’s talk. Everyone is welcome. For more information contact Chrissie on 03-5469818.

WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME SURVEY

Thank you to everyone who replied to the recent survey on Writers at Lunchtime. Your comments and suggestions are very much appreciated. We are still waiting for one or two responses, after which the results will be collated and conclusions drawn. We’ll keep you posted! In the meantime, the Writers at Lunchtime meetings continue in their current format for the rest of the year.

BOOK LAUNCH IN NELSON
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DAVID BRIGGS
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‘A beautifully written and gripping novel.

Arare talent indeed.
Mark Thompson, author of Dust



The launch of David Briggs’ latest novel, The Claim, will be held at Page & Blackmore bookshop on Trafalgar Street, Nelson, on Thursday 7 November at 5.30 pm. 

The book was long-listed in 2018 for the New Zealand Michael Gifkins prize for an unpublished novel. It was subsequently published in the UK by RedDoor Press, and has attracted some good reviews. It is a story of the girl and the gold, but also of love and truth and trust. 

Disillusioned with life, Evan Cadwallader spends his summer prospecting for gold on his claim in a remote valley in New Zealand’s Southern Alps. There, one stormy night, he rescues a young woman, Addie, lost and close to death. As he nurses her back to health, and as his hunt for gold continues, he struggles with the questions the woman poses: who she really is, how she got there, what secrets she carries – and how she fits into his life.

Everyone is welcome to the launch, where David will talk about The Claim and there will be some short readings from it. Wine and nibbles will be provided. The book will be available for sale for $32.00. Read more about David and his writing here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/david-briggs.html
PLAY ON CLIMATE CRISIS FOR MOTUEKA
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IMAGINE THEATRE, 1 WOODLAND AVE, MOTUEKA

7.30PM SAT 9™ NOVEMBER, $15/$10 D0OR SALES (CASH)
RESERVATIONS TEXT NAME AND NUMBER OF SEATS: 021 106 3669




 ‘The world in which we live appears illusory and fictitious… human behaviour reveals its absurdity and all history its absolute uselessness…what else can one do but laugh at it?’ So wrote the Italian playwright, Pirandello.
This despairing, post-World War 11 world of absurdity inspired many playwrights, including Samuel Beckett, writer of the most famous theatre of the absurd play, Waiting for Godot.
West Coast theatre group Kiwi/Possum Productions have reinterpreted the play as a response to the climate crisis. Samuel and Harold, two lost souls wait for the final catastrophe which will wash them away. They talk, joke, taunt, reminisce and accuse, with occasionally the mayor and his trainer passing through, intent on escape. They are not waiting for Godot but waiting for Greta. But is it too late? And what is Greta?
Waiting for Greta is written by Paul Maunder, directed by Jason Johnson, designed by Elisa Wells and is acted by Paul Maunder, Frank Wells, Paul Kearns and Coban McBride. The group will offer the play to Motueka audiences on Saturday 9 November at Imagine Theatre, 1 Woodward Avenue at 7.30pm. Door sales. $15 (waged), $10 (unwaged) and cash only. If you want to make a reservation, text 0211063669 with name and number of seats.

Kiwi/Possum, have brought previous productions to Motueka, including, Helen and the Ferals, A Brief History of Madness and Goodnight Irene.
POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for October is Along River Road III by Lynn Davidson. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 were published in Horizons 3, 
and the poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 are included in Horizons 4, published in September 2019. Both anthologies can be purchased here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

